Champlain Valley Heritage Network
&

Adirondack Coast Cultural Alliance
Meeting Notes
October 15, 2014
Adirondack Architectural Heritage 
Keeseville, NY

Present: 

Ricky Laurin, Elizabeth Lee, Celine Paquette, Janet McFetridge, Margaret Gibbs, Emily Phillips, Jerry Bates, Kate Ritter, Jackie Madison, Tom Hughes, Amber Parlament, Marlene Almodovar, Jim Brangan, Geri Favreau, Melissa Peck, Jane Kelting, John Krueger, Suzanne Maye.
2014 ReCap:
Clinton County:

Rick began by summarizing ACCA’s 2014 accomplishments and providing a review. 

· ACCA now has a Board of Directors involved in future planning and collecting information from its member organizations. 

· This year several local history books were printed

· Museum Days attendance numbers were down a bit.

· ACCA was heavily involved in the Battle of Plattsburgh events.  

· Melissa Peck, ACCA’s coordinator, handles the website and FaceBook pages, distributes news and information to members and sends out grant notices.
Essex County:

Margaret Gibbs, Heritage Program Manager for Lakes to Locks Passage, advised that Essex County museums came on board too late to team with Clinton County and participate in Museum Days.   Many of the county’s small museums were just getting into seasonal opening.  
· This summer a survey was completed of the 8 Heritage Centers in Essex County.
· A Heritage Center Volunteer Workshop will be held on November 5th, 10-1, at Ausable Chasm.  The North Star Underground RR Museum will be open for viewing afterward.

· LTLP is currently collecting information to update and reprint their Lake Champlain Region map/brochure. Margaret requested contact info for all Heritage Centers
Lake Champlain Visitors Center:

Suzanne Maye, ROOST-LCR, advised that the LCVC has had numerous walk-in visitors this year; numbers may equal or surpass last year, which was a record year.  This visitors center looks forward to working with the Crown Point State Historic Site, Chimney Point State Historic Site and both VT and NY State Agencies as they examine the possibilities to unify and create a bi-state park at the Lake Champlain Bridge location to provide visitors with a “seamless” experience.   Technical assistance may be provided from the National Park Service thanks to the Champlain Valley National Heritage Partnership.  Plans are underway to have a site visit and joint meeting this fall.

Suzanne also advised CVHN and ACCA members that the Lake Champlain Visitors Center is now an official stamp cancellation station for the National Parks Passport Program and the CVNHP. Read about the program here:  http://www.nps.gov/elca/planyourvisit/passport-program.htm
Save the Old Stone Barracks:

Jerry Bates updated both groups on the hopes and plans for the Old Stone Barracks at the former Plattsburgh Air Force Base:
· A Friends Group has been formed and is considering a Capital Fund Drive

· Valcour Brewing has indicated an interest in the barracks and has discussed incorporating other ideas including the possibility of creating lodging, a concession store among other visitor friendly amenities. 
· A contract is in place for purchase though details are being worked out.

Battle of Plattsburgh 200th
The BOP event spanned 17 days this year while commemorating the 200th anniversary.  Overall, there was good attendance; hotels were full, restaurants had waiting lines.  The Kent Delord Museum reported over 1000 people were through their door on the Saturday of the event.  Future plans may include to shrink the BOP event back to 3 days.

Westport:

Dee Carroll, Westport Chamber of Commerce President, reported that Westport experienced a good summer with plenty of Canadians in attendance.  Elizabeth Lee, Outdoor Guide base in Westport, also reported a solid summer season.  She hosted two natural history and shipwreck history cruises departing out of Westport aboard Basin Harbor’s “Escape.” Plans are to repeat some similar cruises next year.  

SoundWaves Concerts in Ballard Park had great attendance.  Consultants recently hired to help plan a bright future for the Town of Westport had advised a focus on the arts. 

Champlain Valley National Heritage Partnership:

Jim Brangan, CVNHP Coordinator, recapped some 2014 CVHNP projects:

· National Parks Services Passport Program stamp cancellation sites:  So far the Lake Champlain Visitors Center and the SUNY Plattsburgh Art Museum are on board.
· Valcour interpretive panels and guide have been developed.
· A wayside exhibit for the McDonough Monument rededication. 
· Three active grants:  BOP re-enactors and gun powder, CCHA Civil War Commemoration and Local Heritage Grants.
· CVNHP currently plans to continue funding for the annual Regional Stakeholder Group Coordination, the Annual International Summit, and the re-hab of Wayside Exhibits.
This year’s workplan continues to include:

· Moving forward on plans to create a bi-state park at the Lake Champlain Bridge

· Updating a 1990s Geology Guide

· Interpreting Sustainable Agriculture

· Water trail Interpretation (currently an existing RFP)

· A legacy project for the bicentennial of the Battle of Plattsburgh, Fort Brown access

· The American Civil War Conference support

· Expansion of the Lake Champlain Maritime Museum’s Rowing Program using long boats built on site.  Currently adults may participate 1 night per week at either Burlington, or at Basin Harbor.  There are 8 competitive teams for youths in VT.  Would like to expand into NY.

The CVNHP covers an 11 county area on both sides of the lake and into Canada.  This area is approximately 9000 square miles.  CVNHP is always looking for new ideas and new areas of focus for potential funding.  The Heritage Area Partnership Advisory Committee (HAPAC) considers all Regional Stakeholder Group (RSG) ideas and input and ships priorities off to the Lake Champlain Basin Program Steering Committee.  
It is recognized that future funding grants will follow the CVNHP Interpretive Themes, identifying a particular theme for each fiscal year.  The Interpretive Themes of the CVNHP are: Making of Nations; Corridor of Commerce; and Conservation and Community.    The focus for 2016 grant funding is Conservation.

Some current projects on the list for Steering Committee recommendation are: 

· Gateway planning for this National Heritage Area. 

· An expansion of the Voices of Vermont Program (youth created documentaries of local history)

· Expansion of the Lake Champlain Underwater Preserve

· Strategic planning for Historical Societies and Organizations
· An Adirondack Park conservation and recreation oral history project.

· Benedict Arnold’s flagship, the Royal Savage, traveling exhibit and return to the Champlain Valley (currently in Harrisburg, PA at a Civil War Museum)!
· Interpretation of Fort St. Anne, Isle LaMotte for the period of 1666

· LCMM Rowing program

· Place based education in the Mississquoi National Wildlife Refuge
Among others!

Additional Member Reports
Amber Parlament reported that the North Country Chamber of Commerce produced the “passports” for Museum Days.  These were very popular and several copies for distribution were spotted in Indian Lake.

The Samuel De Champlain History Center, Champlain, NY will feature a program on Solomon Northrup 10/16/14 at 6:30 PM.

Geri Favreau, with Clinton County Historical Association, reported that efforts to put together a Civil War book has progressed and now has over 5,200 Clinton County Civil War Veterans listed.
Melissa Peck, Director of the CCHA and ACCA coordinator, advised our groups that CCHA has put together a program for junior docents.  They have had 4-5 meetings and are focusing on early military history.  Working committees for the association now have over 50 volunteers.  Four walking tours were conducted of the former Air Force Base this summer. She also shared the good news that the Clinton County Historical Museum has received approximately $30,000 (from county “tobacco monies”) to renovate its entrance.  

Jane Kelting, Lyon Mountain Railroad and Mining Museum, reported that the museum is located in the old railroad station.  The station itself was originally divided into separate male/female areas. Their focus is on mining and the D&H Railroad.  Some interpretation has been developed to tell the story that bobsleds were built in the forge at Lyon Mountain. 
We thanked AARCH for hosting our joint meeting.  Kate Ritter, AARCH Program Director, invited us to view the photography exhibit entitled “Bridges” after our meeting which is now showing in their Gallery.  

Next Meeting:
The Sustaining Volunteers Workshop to be held in the cafeteria at Ausable Chasm, November 5th, 10:00-1:00, will serve as the next CVHN meeting.

Suzanne

For CVHN

suzanne@lakechamplainregion.com
Lake Champlain Visitors Center, 814 Bridge Road, Crown Point, NY 12928
 518-597-4649

